

DRAFT MINUTES OF PIDDLER VALLEY PARISH COUNCIL

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2021

Tuesday 27 April 2021, 7:00 pm via Zoom

1. Absence with Apologies – Cllrs Lock & Howard

2. Election of Chair

It was proposed by Cllr Cox and seconded by Cllr Potts that Cllr Phillips be elected as Chair for the next year. All agreed.

3. Election of Vice-Chair

It was proposed by Cllr Abbott and seconded by Cllr Tesniere that Cllr Sherwood be elected as Vice Chair for the next year. All agreed.

4. Planning Reps

It was proposed by Cllr Tesniere and seconded by Cllr Cox that the following Cllrs are elected as Planning Reps for the next year: All agreed.

Cllr Phillips & Ward - Piddlehinton

Cllr Sherwood – Piddletrenthide

Cllr Potts – Alton Pancras

5. Emergency Officers

It was proposed by Cllr Phillips and seconded by Cllr Murray that the Emergency Officers for the next year would remain the same as last year: As agreed.

Piddlehinton – Cllr Lock

Alton Pancras – Cllr Potts

Piddletrenthide/Plush – Cllrs Cox, Abbott and Sherwood

6. DAPTC

It was proposed by Cllr Sherwood and seconded by Cllr Potts that Cllrs Lock & Murray will be the DAPTC reps for the next year. All agreed.

7. Finance & Clerks Working Group

It was proposed by Cllr Potts and seconded by Cllr Abbott that Cllrs Cox, Phillips, Latimer & Fox are elected as this working group for the next year. All agreed.

8. Defibrillator Working Group

It was proposed by Cllr Fox and seconded by Cllr Cox that Cllrs Sherwood & Phillips are elected as this working group for the next year and it was agreed that Lynn Mailer would continue as part of the group. All agreed.

9. Playing Field/School Committee

It was proposed by Cllr Sherwood and seconded by Cllr Phillips that Cllrs Cox and Howard are elected as this working group for the next year. All agreed.

10. Road Safety Working Group

It was proposed by Cllr Cox and seconded by Cllr De Figuerdo that Cllrs Phillips, Latimer and Potts are elected as this working group for the next year. All agreed.

11. Rights of Way Footpath Officers

It was proposed by Cllr Phillips and seconded by Cllr Fox that Cllrs Potts, Lock & Figueiredo are elected for the next year. All agreed.

12. Transparency & Policy Working Group

It was proposed by Cllr Potts and seconded by Cllr Figueiredo that Cllrs Phillips, Cox, Howard and the Clerk are elected as this working group for the next year. All agreed.

13. Community Car Scheme Working Group

It was proposed by Cllr Abbott and seconded by Cllr Phillips that Cllrs Cox and Lock are elected as this working group for the next year. All agreed.

14. Website

It was proposed by Cllr Phillips and seconded by Cllr Potts that the Clerk continues as Website manager for the next year. All agreed.

15. Declaration of Interest Forms/Acceptance of Office Forms

The Clerk advised that there isn't a requirement for these forms to be completed at this time as Dorset Council are launching a new electronic version of these in the Summer, all Cllrs will be expected to complete them at that time. However, if anything has changed since the last time the forms were completed, a new one will need to be updated and sent to the Clerk.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 19:25.